Department: Development,
Enterprise and Environment

Our ref: MGLAT00419-0131

Date: 16 April 2019

Freedom of Information request

Thank you for your email which was received by the Greater London Authority on 10 April
You asked:

s Can you please supply under the above act now the money received from the congestion
charge is used.

Our response to your request is as follows:

The primary aim of the Congestion Charge is to cut traffic levels and congestion in London. By law,
net revenue from the Congestion Charge must be spent on further improvements to transport across
London.

The net revenues from the Congestion Charge are spent on improving transport in line with the
Mayor’s Transport Strategy. It is part of Transport for London’s (TfL's) net income and is not
earmarked for specific projects. TfL’s income is used to run day-to-day operations and invest in
assets to maintain and enhance the network. The net income from Congestions Charging in
2017/18 was £155.9 million.

For more information, see TfL’s 2017/18 Annual Report and statement of accounts available here:
https://tfl.gov.uk/corporate/publications-and-reports/annual-report.

If you have any further questions relating to this matter, please contact me, ensuring that you quote
the reference at the top of this letter.

Yours sincere%

Erica Walker
Transport Manager

City Haill. London. SE1 2AA » london.gov.uk ¢« 020 7883 4000



If you are unhappy with the way the GLA has handled your request, you may complain using the complaints
procedure, available at: https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/greater-london-authority-gla/sharing-our-
information/freedom-information.





